## CLAIRE WRIGHT'S REPORT FOR THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING – 11<sup>TH</sup> JANUARY 2021

# Planning applications Land East of Sidmouth Road, Ottery, 20-1974-MOUT My objection

I am responding to the above application, which was first submitted several years ago. At the time I was so concerned by the dangers of the Tip Hill crossroads and the first part of Longdogs Lane, which is used by many parents and schoolchildren every day, that I contacted the DCC highways planning officer, Jerry Upfield, who visited and subsequently recommended refusal on road safety grounds for the above reasons.

I see that Mr Upfield has once again recommended refusal and that there has been a significant number of objections from residents.

I write to urge to you refuse the application, once again, on highways safety grounds.

#### Cattle crossing planning application on B3174

This application is ludicrous and I have already expressed my views to Jerry Upfield, DCC planning highways officer. I will object formally asap. Here's the blog I wrote a week or so ago.... <a href="https://claire-wright.org/quarry-company-submits-planning-application-for-livestock-crossing-over-b3174-exeter-road/">https://claire-wright.org/quarry-company-submits-planning-application-for-livestock-crossing-over-b3174-exeter-road/</a>

### Land next to Cadhay Lane. A new school and 150 dwellings

It was the right decision for EDDC's planning committee to refuse the above planning application last week. Here's my blog on the subject - <a href="https://claire-wright.org/eddc-planning-committee-refuses-150-houses-and-relocation-of-tipton-school/">https://claire-wright.org/eddc-planning-committee-refuses-150-houses-and-relocation-of-tipton-school/</a>

#### **Devon County Council Covid support fund**

This fund, which helps finance community groups that are supporting vulnerable people in their communities is likely to return, I understand from senior officers. Hopefully, by this time next week we will receive confirmation. I will keep you posted.

Devon County Council's Cabinet in talks with local MPs over adult social care funding cuts
Devon County Council's cabinet has initiated talks with local MPs, following my recommendation agreed at the November Adult Health and Social Care Scrutiny Committee.

Adult social care has been in a hugely precarious financial position, following what is now a decade of government funding cuts. As a result far fewer people are in receipt of personal care and unpaid carers are more stretched than ever before. The pandemic of course, has made a very hard situation even tougher.

The papers at the November scrutiny meeting quoted from a national survey of councils.

The key messages from the survey were:

- Without significant financial intervention from the government, the lives of people who use social care and their family members will be seriously impacted in terms of their lives and wellbeing
- Only four per cent of respondents are fully confident that their budget will be sufficient to meet their statutory duties this year, down from 35 per cent in 2019/20

- The actual costs to local authorities and adult social care providers of the pandemic will far outstrip the Emergency Funding made available by the government to date
- The risk of already fragile care markets failing has significantly heightened as a result of the impacts of covid-19

The papers also stated that Adult Care and Health was showing an overspend of £2.276 before management action and strategic savings.

I proposed that the Health and Adult Care Scrutiny Committee recommend that the council write to the Secretary of State for Health and Social Care requesting an adequate social care settlement. This was seconded by Cllr Martin Shaw.

This recommendation was considered by Cabinet last month and it was resolved that the portfolioholder for Health and Social Care raise the issue with local MPs during a series of meetings - and write to the Secretary of State for Health if this was necessary.

This is an incredibly important issue and one that I will continue to monitor and raise.

#### **Devon County Council pandemic support**

Here's the latest information and advice on support, including financial, available during the pandemic and lockdown... <a href="https://www.devon.gov.uk/coronavirus-advice-in-devon/document/support-for-people-and-families/">https://www.devon.gov.uk/coronavirus-advice-in-devon/document/support-for-people-and-families/</a>

Look after yourselves.

Kindest regards Claire

Claire Wright
Devon County Councillor - Otter Valley Ward
Community Wellbeing Board - Local Government Association
Woodland Trust Tree Champion
Tel: 07590 042627

Twitter: @ClaireWrightInd

Facebook: Independent Parliamentary Candidate for East Devon

Website: www.claire-wright.org